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CLARIFICATION OF STATEMENTS IN MEDIA ARTICLE 
 

 
Saturn Metals Limited (“STN” or “the Company”) refers to an article dated 28 July 2025 published by 
The Australian Financial Review titled ‘Gold Price Surge a Game Changer’ (“Article”). The Article makes 
a number of forward looking statements and seeks to attribute quotes to the Company's Managing 
Director.  

The Company advises that it does not endorse the forward looking statements made in the Article, in 
particular the following matters relating to the Company's Apollo Hill project: 

• The in-situ valuation;  

• Forecast financial information; and 

• Forecast production targets.   

Investors are advised not to make any investment decisions based on the forward looking statements 
made in the Article and to rely on the information released by the Company.  

Saturn’s Apollo Hill project's impending Pre-Feasibility Study and maiden Ore Reserve is scheduled for 
publication in the December quarter, 2025. 

 

This announcement has been approved for release by the Saturn Metals Limited Board of Directors. 
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